
                                                                                                       August 3, 2022

Dear Chuck,
                         for the record, WMNF Supervisor Ibarguen's response (see email below) was 
inadequate. WMNF did not close Nash Stream State Forest to ATVs or provide a credible 
reason for allowing ATV riders to continue to use and damage the Forest.

Thousands of ATV users continue to wreckreate in Nash Steam State Forest.

You have received other letters about USFS/WMNF failure to do its job of managing public 
lands in accordance with the best available science, especially the science on global warming 
and the ability of mature and “post-mature” forests to sequester carbon and provide a habitat 
that is nearly extirpated in New Hampshire.

The problem of WMNF’s relentless logging will become more obvious as global warming 
becomes more obvious.

It would be best to severely limit recreational fossil fuel use and logging, now.

Designating several Scenic Areas on the west side of I-93 would improve the cultural and 
silvicultural state of New Hampshire, which is threatened by WMNF and the Department of 
Natural and Cultural Resources which runs the State Parks and Forests. 

No Scenic Areas have been designated since 1986. 

The Bog Pond (below) and Lake Tarleton/Webster Slide/Meader Pond areas would be a good 
start. There are surely other areas needing protection.

Or, establishment of the White Mountain National Park could give more protection to the Forest.

https://www.nationalparkstraveler.org/2022/06/essay-time-has-arrived-white-mountain-national-park
https://www.plymouth.edu/mwm/wp-content/uploads/sites/170/2019/06/WMNF-Scenic-Areas.pdf




Kris Pastoriza
Easton, N.H.
krispastoriza@gmail.com

                                 Meader (Wachipauka) Pond and Webster Slide

             White Mountain National Forest, Easton, New Hampshire, 2021

https://1happyhiker.blogspot.com/2016/08/wachipauka-pond-and-webster-slide.html

